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CHAPTER MEETING AND CONTACT INFO:

Gwinnett Chapter- 7:30 PM on the 3rd  Thursday of every month.  First Baptist Church of Lawrenceville, 165 Clayton Street,   Contact June Cooper by phone 770-995-5268, or email jc30044@flash.net

TCF Atlanta website:  www.tcfatlanta.org     Gwinnett

website:www.tcfgwinnett.homestead.com/index.html
Georgia Regional Coordinator:  Muriel Littman, 404-603-9942  Email muriellittman@comcast.net 

The Compassionate Friends National Office: 1-877-969-0010

www.thecompassionatefriends.org 

OTHER AREA CHAPTERS:

Atlanta (Tucker) Chapter - 7:30 PM - second Tuesday of every month.  First Christian Church of Atlanta, 4532 LaVista Road, Tucker  Cindy Durham 770-938-6511, Tamie Dodge  770-982-2251 or Cathy Spraetz  404-373-8161  Sibling Group – same time, ages 12 & up.  Nina Florence 404-484-2618            

 Sandy Springs Chapter - 7:15 PM -  fourth Wednesday of every month. Link Counseling Center, 348 Mt. Vernon Highway, Sandy Springs Note:  Nov. and Dec. meetings will be the third Wednesday of the month instead of the fourth. 

Muriel Littman  404-603-9942 

Southwest Atlanta Chapter - 7:30 PM on the first Thursday of every month. Ben Hill United Methodist Church, 2099 Fairburn Road, SW, Atlanta  Jackie McLoyd   404-346-4217  

Walton Chapter – 7:00 pm fourth Thursday each month - Walnut Grove United Methodist Church, 915 Church Way, Loganville, Genie Lissemore  770-464-9385 

Athens Chapter - 7:30 PM on the second Monday of every month. Holy Cross Lutheran Church, 800 West Lake Drive (ext. of Alps Road),   Johnnie Sue Moore 706-769-6256

Marietta Chapter - 7:00-9:00 p.m. First Tuesday; Fellowship Hall of Marietta First Baptist Church , 148 Church St.    Virginia Drollinger   770-422-1184  or Dean Hunter 770-428-6882  Also, "Day Meeting"  The Marietta Chapter offers a daytime meeting for those who cannot attend at night, or who would like a 2nd meeting in the month. The meeting is held on the third Tuesday of the month from 1:00 until 3:00 p.m. at Dianne Brissey 1676 Valor Ridge Dr., Kennesaw, GA 30152.  

Call Dianne for directions  770-919-1978 

Rome Chapter    Sandra Stinson (706) 235-6108  or Ginger Miles  706-291-0355  

Dalton Georgia Chapter-  Dawn Sissons  706-277-3312 or cell phone 706-264-4458  

Pickens County Chapter – 7:00 pm second Tuesday each month at Georgia Mountain Hospice in Jasper.  Call Anne Morrow at 706-692-5656.

A non-denominational self-help support group offering friendship, understanding and hope to bereaved families who have experienced the death of a child at any age, from any cause.

"The mission of The Compassionate Friends is to assist families in the positive resolution of grief following the death of a child and to provide information to help others be supportive."
www.tcfatlanta.org   www.thecompassionatefriends.org
We need not walk alone.

We are The Compassionate Friends

Dear Friends,

The Gwinnnett  newsletter is available both in print and through e-mail.   If you have received this issue in print and would prefer to receive e-mail instead, please notify us at MemoriesR4Ever@hotmail.com or 770-932-5862.  This will help keep our postage and printing costs down.  We welcome your suggestions to improve our chapter newsletter.

We need your input for the newsletter. Poetry, letters and comments submitted by parents, siblings and grandparents will be an important part of each issue.  Our next issue will cover the months of June, July and August.

We will also continue to recognize birth and death dates as times of special remembrance within our TCF family.  Please communicate this important information to us if you have not already done so.  

[image: image2.wmf]  THANK YOU!
Many parents give back to TCF through volunteer opportunities as a means of honoring their child.  Without volunteers our group would not exist.  We are grateful to these volunteers:    Janice Pattillo for serving as Chapter Team Co-Leader, in memory of her son Michael Pattillo;  (Janice & her husband Wayne also help maintain our Children’s Memorial Garden);  June Cooper, Chapter Team Co-Leader, in memory of her daughter, Wendy McMain & in memory of her sister, Noreen Keenan;  Meg Avery, Coach Co-Leader & Newsletter Editor in memory of her son James Avery; Mike Sullivan for serving as Chapter Treasurer, and Debbie Sullivan for making birthday phone calls, in memory of their daughter, Amanda Sullivan;  Terry Sparks, for serving as co-leader & group facilitator, in memory of his daughter, Natalie Sparks;  Gary Fox, group facilitator  in memory of his son, G.W. Fox;  Joyce Bradley, helping to set up & bring snacks in memory of her son, Jeff Bradley;  Nancy Long, for creating & mailing Remembrance Cards in memory of her son Joe Beatty, and Sandy Lavender, organizing & setting up the library in memory of her daughter Ashley Lauren Hull.
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WE REMEMBER…


SPRING BIRTHDAYS

March, April, May

Lance Robert Malone


03-03-70

G.W. Fox



03-08-78

Jeff Bradley



03-13-70

Richard Kendell “Ken” McCurdy
03-23-65

Corey Adam Price


03-24-83

Justin Jordan



03-27-88

Ashley Lauren Hull


03-30-84

Cory Bute



04-02-82

Joey Robinson



04-04-81

Jenny Gryzinski



04-07-85

Shannon Marie Stephens

04-08-96

Bo Tuggle



04-12-75

Elizabeth “Beth” Rihm


04-13-82

Adam Brandon Anglin


04-17-84

Gary Pruitt



04-18-57

Michael Dunn



04-20-57

Matthew Hinson


04-24-90

Robert Coltman



04-24-68

Ricky Ainsworth


04-25-75

Amanda Louise Johns


04-27-80

Billy Foulke



04-28-88

Michael Rivero



05-06-84

David Braund



05-08-85

Natalie Sparks



05-11-75

Thomas Michael Pattillo

05-14-73

Karissa Palmer



05-19-95

Chad Gordon



05-21-72

Josh Johns



05-24-83

Jason Edward Palmer


05-27-78

Richie Petzel



05-27-87

Melissa McDonald Weber

05-31-73

Matt Lane



05-31-85

Justin Wood



05-31-88
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SPRING ANNIVERSARIES

March, April, May

Wendy McMain


03-04-01

Johnny Banks, Jr.


03-08-06

Alan Parish



03-11-96

Thomas Michael Pattillo

03-11-98

Zak Griffin



03-11-06

Jennifer Dailey



03-12-97

Julie Duncan



03-13-01

Elizabeth “Beth” Rihm


03-14-03

Shawn Lippman


03-23-06

Richard Kendell “Ken” McCurdy
03-25-90

Matthew James McCune

03-27-04

Tyler Ivey Rice



04-02-05

Jessica Bryl



04-03-00

Justin Wood                                             04-04-02






04-04-02

Tiffany Maxwell


04-11-05

Donald Sargent



04-20-02

Xavier Ray



04-24-04

Elijah Sheppard



04-24-04

Jermaine Howard


04-25-05

Adam Brandon Anglin


04-29-01

Alexandria “Allie” Dowd

05-01-04

Stephanie Fortner


05-02-04

Brittany Anne Knoch


05-02-04

Heidi Goodman



05-05-01

Adrian Ortiz



05-05-01

Amanda Christine Warnock

05-06-01

Russ Allen



05-08-01

Keith Kotte



05-08-04

Brandon Miller



05-08-06

Joseph Beatty



05-11-05

Justin Jordan



05-16-06

Justin Cates



05-17-06

Tom Waters



05-19-97

Lance Robert Malone


05-29-95

Jay Johnson



05-29-01
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The children

Who were with us

In the rush of life,

Let them now be with us

In the peace of spirit.
By Sascha Wagner

From her book “Wintersun”

April Showers Bring May Flowers
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By Stephanie Elson

     April is a month known for rain, which is a necessary component to bring out the flowers in May.  It is a step that cannot be skipped or done away with.  Although at times bleak and dreary, this rainy season is a time of rejuvenation for the ground and prepares the soil to be able to nourish the plant life that will soon come. 

     The death of a loved one creates a personal “rainy season” that lasts much longer than a single month.  The days become figuratively dark and gloomy with menacing clouds hanging overhead.  This too is a necessary component for personal healing.  So many people I see grow (understandably) tired of their “rainy season”; full of sudden outbursts of tears and thunderous pangs of pain.  These emotional storms can not only come quickly, but may linger unmercilessly as well.

     In April, with storms coming at the drop of a hat, I know that if I want to manage the amount I get wet, I need to stay prepared.  I will keep an umbrella in my office, in the car, at home and with me wherever I go.  Likewise those who are weathering “emotional storms” can also prepare themselves.  Suggested supplies to keep on hand are many and may vary from person to person.  First and foremost, keep tissues on you at all times.  Grief is often unexpectedly triggered in the most inconvenient of places.  For many, eating is completely thrown off balance.  Keep a snack near you as well for times when you suddenly realize you have not eaten all day and feel like you may pass out.  Also, it is nice to have something cold to drink to replenish yourself after having a “good” cry.  In addition, keep a small notebook and pen handy and write down anything important that you need to remember.  People who are grieving are supposed to have no memory when it comes to appointments or grocery lists.  These things take a back seat (if that) to mentally reconstructing one’s own life after a death.

[image: image10.wmf]     As you continue to weather your own storms, remember that the tears you shed are not wasted.  They are necessary and healing, preparing you for your coming springtime when the flowers bloom once again. 

Reprinted from Tears To Hope Newsletter of The Amelia Center, www.ameliacenter.org  The Amelia Center, a place of hope for grieving children, parents & families, in Birmingham AL is a department of Children’s Hospital.  TCF Birmingham meets at The Amelia Center on the 2nd & 4th Monday of each month.

---------------------------------------------------------

Graduation Day

     It was Mother’s Day weekend, my daughter’s birthday and her graduation day.  She had completed her college courses within four years, which would have been an accomplishment under normal circumstances.  In this case, the last five months of her studies were handicapped by the chemotherapy she had to endure to treat the leukemia.  She didn’t want it to keep her from her continuing attendance at NC State.  She wanted to be treated like a “normal kid” so at first she did not tell her friends.  The eventually looked through her belongings and found her medicine.

     When it came time to receive her diploma, the advisor mispronounced her name.  She picked up her diploma and began to walk away from the podium when suddenly she stopped. She turned around and said, “Natalie!  My name is Natalie Sparks!”  She then turned around and went back to her seat.  It was the proudest of her Mom and Dad’s life.

     This time of year as her birthday approaches, we think of how she loved her school and her friends.  Eight months later as she passed in her hospital bed, I couldn’t help but think that “state” never knew that such a gallant, courageous and determined young woman had passed through their doors.

In Memory of our daughter, Natalie, from her loving parents, Terry & Evelyn Sparks, Lawrenceville, GA

Natalie Sparks  5/11/75  -  1/22/98

(Many thanks to Terry, who is a facilitator for TCF Gwinnett)  

TCF Atlanta Daily E-Newsletter 

and Online Sharing

TCF Atlanta Daily E-Newsletter and Online Sharing is an online sharing group available to anyone with internet access. The Online Daily Sharing is a wonderful daily resource to remind everyone "They Need Not Walk Alone".   We share articles, poems and messages from other bereaved families.  

Currently online sharing has 1250 active members and are growing at a rate of 2 per day.   To join go to the following link: www.tcfatlanta.org/SharingList.html
Many thanks to Wayne and Jayne Newton in reaching out to bereaved families worldwide as editors of the TCF Atlanta online sharing site and TCF Atlanta website.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
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Joe’s Easter Basket

     As I got out my Easter decorations, it took me back to happier years when my kids were small, and the Easter Bunny was still “real”.  Joe was the youngest of our four children and when he died, I felt as though it was time to put the Easter baskets away. I asked my other kids if they minded if we skipped the baskets from now on.  They agreed, they were too “old” for the Easter Bunny, but it was impossible for me to put away Joe’s.  When I got his basket out the first year after his death, it still had a few jelly beans, etc. in it and a small surprise for me…

     The year before Joe had seen commercials on television for a new spiral handled toothbrush. He bugged the daylights out of me to buy him one.  I was very stubborn, telling him they weren’t worth the money.  I used the excuse that he was a “big kid” and should be using an adult sized toothbrush.  The battle went on each time he was with me at the store, or he saw the commercial on television.  It was fun to “ruffle” his feathers and heckle him,, he took it so well.

     For Easter that year, I bought him a spiral-handled toothbrush.  I remember buying it at the store and laughing to myself about how Joe would react when he found this silly toothbrush hidden in his basket.  I knew he would say, “I knew I would win.”  And he did.

     My “surprise”…in the bottom of his basket I found the box from that crazy toothbrush.  I cried, then I had to laugh remembering the fun I had picking on him.  I wondered to myself.  Why hadn’t he thrown the box away?  Why was it tucked down under the grass?  It was as if he wanted me to find it and to have just one more chuckle over that silly toothbrush!

     Yes, his toothbrush is still in the bathroom, as I reminded myself – my other lads have moved out, and yet their toothbrushes remain – so why not Joe’s?

     Everybody wonders what to do with the Christmas stocking, my dilemma was what to do with the Easter basket?  As I looked at the Easter basket, I decided then and there to use it.  I now use it to decorate my kitchen table.

     I also use it to take snacks along to a gathering.  A nice seasonal touch and a small quiet reminder of my wonderful son – Happy Easter Joe!

By Janet Keller from the South Dade, FL TCF Newsletter ~~ in memory of Joe, 6/1/80 – 8/21/94

Lovingly lifted from the TCF Online Sharing

Healing in Hidden Places:  Butterfly Gardens

[image: image12.wmf]By Marianne Lohrman  

     As the days begin to lengthen, promising warmer weather around the bend, I find myself aching for spring’s arrival.  Each day I look at the calendar, listen to the weather report & wonder when the gray skies of winter will give way to the crisp cerulean of spring.

     That’s when I realize that it’s time for me to take a trip to an indoor butterfly garden or museum. If I think ahead, I remember to wear the bright colors of yellow or red that attract butterflies.  After I carefully slip through the double doors and plastic screening of the butterfly house entrance, I am awash in tropical warmth.

     I take a quick walk around the entire premises first, quickly panning the tropical plants for the best observation post.  After my initial reconnaissance, I select a quiet spot from which to observe and meditate.

     Prior to our son Jim’s death in 1997, I thought I was grown-up.  After his death, I realized that I had matured in a new way.  The rosy-colored glasses of innocence that I had worn all my life shattered.  My sense that “all is right with the world” vanished.  Sunny days hurt my eyes because I couldn’t imagine that “happy” light could coexist with mourning.  But within a few months I regained a small measure of my previous world view when I inadvertently embarked on a small nature trek. I discovered that nature calmed my angry, hurt inner child.  I felt as though a healing rain had washed over my soul.

     As a child, I was intrigued by the natural world.  When our children Kirsten and Jim were young, I encouraged their love of nature.  I have fond memories of the nature walks our family enjoyed throughout the years of their childhood, adolescence, and young adulthood.  After Jim’s death, the outdoors we had explored together provided great solace to my woebegone heart.

     At the butterfly pavilion, I sit on a small wrought-iron bench in the shadow of a lush tree and look out toward sun-splattered tropical foliage where butterflies flutter.  I am awestruck by the Mardi Gras parade of butterflies.  As visitors walk the pathways, butterflies rise and dart.  As calm descends again, a male butterfly ventures toward a small puddle in the path.  Butterflies sun themselves on rocks like collegiate spring-breakers or gingerly dip from flower to flower sipping nectar.

     I drink in smells and sounds that sharpen as my eyes close.  I meditate upon the word “joy”.  Why is it that the sight of a butterfly fills me with heart-expanding joy?  Is it the beauty of form?  The display of color?  The delicacy of movement?  Can it be something that approaches the divine?  So many famous artists paint angels with expansive bird-like wings.  I smile as I imagine teensy angels with butterfly wings.  Soft, colorful, silent.

     A bereaved mother once told me of a solitary blue butterfly that flew toward her and landed on her open book. She felt certain of a connection between the butterfly and her deceased child.  I was more astonished by the fact that she had seen a blue butterfly than by her notion that it was a sign from her child.  A few months later, I was hiking through a wooded area in South Carolina when a blue butterfly suddenly flitted across the path. The swift glimpse of blue reminded me of Jim.  Blue-eyed Jim.  My friend and I followed the blue butterfly up the trail for about ten minutes before it disappeared into the dense pine shadows.  I sighed.

     These adventures provide a patch of healing in my life.  Some of nature’s beauties, like the blue butterfly, are so amazing that a catch comes to my throat and my eyes tear.  A sunny rock on a spring day is so inviting that I cannot help smiling as I scramble atop and, observing my momentary domain, exclaim, “I am queen of the universe!”

     I laugh as I think of plump Mother Nature roaming the hills and valleys hiding natural treasures, and saying with a wink, “If you look carefully you’ll find I have hidden Father’s creations just for you.”

     I wonder what’s around the next bend!

Reprinted from We Need Not Walk Alone, Spring 2001, magazine of The Compassionate Friends, www.thecompassionatefriends.org 

Camp Braveheart

Camp Braveheart, sponsored by Hospice of Northeast Georgia Medical Center, is a three-day day camp designed to address the needs of kids and teens who have experienced the death of a loved one.  The emotional needs of kids & teens dealing with the unique trials of moving from childhood to adulthood present a complex set of challenges.  When someone close to them dies, they may feel left out and misunderstood in their grieving and they may not know how to access the information and encouragement they need to deal with their loss as productively as possible.  The camp is free; however, registration is limited.  All kids or teens attending Camp Braveheart, as well as their parent(s) or legal guardian(s) must complete an interview as part of the registration process.   Scheduled dates for 2007 camps are as follows:

June 11 – 13  Elementary School Age Kids

June 25 – 27 Middle School Age/Adolescents

October 12 – 14 High School Age/Teens

For more information about Camp Braveheart, or to schedule an interview, call 770-533-8888 or 1-888-572-3900 (toll free) and ask for Jen Sorrells or Robert Gillespie.  Hospice of Northeast Georgia Medical Center is located at 2150 Limestone Parkway, Suite 222 in Gainesville, GA.  
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Our son, Michael Pattillo, was a child of spring.  He was born on May 14, 1973 and died on March 11, 1998.  I cannot believe that nine long years have passed since Michael was killed in a car accident.  Yes, the years have helped ease the terrible pain of losing him.  But Michael is in our minds and thoughts every single day.  Many times in the day and night we think of him.  Michael left us with many gifts and treasures.  I am always finding pictures and writings that he left behind, with his handwritten notes of love for us.  And we have come to believe that Michael did not die.  He is just away for a little while.  

You Did Not Die

You live in the beautiful wind that blows

You live in the sound of birds that crow

You live in the sun that shines so bright

You live in the peaceful dark at night

You live in a star I see in the sky

You live in ocean waves that come in with the tide

You live in the smell of flowers and grass

You live in the seasons that go so fast

You live in my heart that hurts so much

You did not die, we only lost touch.

By Shari Swirsky

And Happy Birthday on your 34th Birthday, Michael.

Love, Mama and Daddy

Submitted by Janice Pattillo, Co-Leader

Gwinnett Chapter, The Compassionate Friends
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A Mother’s Hope

By Betty Lineberger

     When my son died, I hoped it was a mistake.  It was not.

     I hoped it was a dream.  It was not.

     Before my son died, I hoped for enough time in that day to clean my house, provide my family with clean laundry, taxi service and healthy meals.  I loved dinnertime with my family.  After my son died, I did not know what day it was, cleaning our home or doing laundry were things I no longer thought of.  I did not cook.  I did not shop for food. I did not eat.

     I hoped he would come back.  He did not.

     I hoped I would gain understanding.  I did not.

     I could not understand how I could wake up on a perfectly normal morning and my son was gone from his room, gone from our home and gone from our lives.

     I hoped for acceptance.  I found none.

     I hoped those around me would understand me.  They did not.

     How could my beautiful, vibrant, healthy son be gone?

     I hoped for peace.  I had none.

     I hoped for sleep.  I had none.

     I hoped for courage to resume my daily life.  My life was out of control.  The only thing I was sure of in the early days of my grief was that I knew my life would never be the same again.

     I hoped this empty feeling would go away.  It did not.

     I hoped that some day my family would be normal again.  We were not.

     I hoped I could stop looking for our son in every young man I saw that was tall, slim and had sandy colored curly hair.  I could not.

     I hoped I could become the parent to my surviving children that I knew they deserved.  I could not.

     I knew how much they were hurting but I could not help myself and I could not help my children.  My younger son needed my comfort.  My daughter, expecting her own child, needed my comfort. I was their mother but there was no comfort in me to give.

     I hoped I could be a wife to my husband.  I could not.

     I never hoped for laughter.  How could I laugh when my son was dead?     I hoped the feeling that consumed my every waking moment would somehow change so I did not feel as though I could never again be in a public place without crying.

     At 6 months after my son died, I hoped for a reprieve.  I no longer could stand the pain and I saw my doctor.  I knew he must have an answer to my question, “how long will I feel like this?”  He did not.

     I had begun attending Bereaved Parents meetings and hardly spoke a word at the first meeting.  I could not stop talking at the second meeting.  I had found the glimmer of hope that I had been searching for.  I hoped this all consuming grief would never again happen to my family.  But it did!  When my daughter-in-law was 6 months pregnant, my son told me their baby had died.  How I grieved for my son.  I knew what he was feeling.  I hoped to be able to help him and his wife.  I could not.

     I then realized that all of the things I had hoped for had begun to come about but had taken a lot of time.  I hoped my son and his wife could hold on long enough for time to help and heal.  They have.

     When my son died, I never hoped for joy.  I could not imagine joy as part of our lives ever again, but there is joy.

     When my son was a baby, a toddler, a young child, a teenager and a young man, I watched over him.  I thought I would watch over him for my entire life.  I was wrong.  I hope with all my heart that he is watching over me.

     I now have the understanding I hoped for.  I have peace.  I finally sleep.  I find joy every time I see a tall, slim young man with sandy colored curly hair.  I do not cry as often.    

     So there is hope.  We all have a future; we have memories.  No matter how long our children were part of our lives, we have memories.  The first time I realized that joy would one day be part of my life was the day I remembered a trick my son played on his little brother.  He gave him a glass of buttermilk instead of regular milk and pretended it was a mistake.  We have laughed so many times about this little story. I can still see the twinkle in his eye.  I can hear my son and daughter as he made up names for her to tease her.  Ho, how he loved to laugh.  I remember the look on his face when I discovered the snake he put in my garden terrarium.

     I know the joy I feel every time I think of my son, share a memory with someone or look at pictures of him that will never change.

     My hope as a Mother is that we all find peace and cherish the joy our children have brought to our lives.

From the Bereaved Parents USA Newsletter, www.bereavedparentsusa.org
Camp Magik

Camp Magic (Mainly About Grief in Kids) is a special camp for kids age 7 – 17 who have lost a parent, sibling or other close loved one.  The mission of Camp Magik is to provide a safe & nurturing environment where children can express their grief over the death of a loved one and begin to heal.  Camp Magik is a place where kids who are learning to deal with grief get counseling from professionals.  That’s just part of the magic; much of the real healing comes from being around other kids the same kind of similar loss.  Camp Magik is a regular camp in many ways – canoeing, rope courses, campfires, storytelling, hiking, and just plain fun. But it is also a structured method of helping kids learn to come to terms with their grief.  Each weekend camp is free of charge.   Each camp will be divided into two groups:  one for ages 7-11 and one for ages 12-17.  There will be three camp sessions to be held as follows:

April 27-29 at Camp Winshape in Rome, GA

May 18-20 at Camp Calvin in Hampton, GA

October 5-7 at Camp YWCO in Clarkesville, GA

For parents and guardians, there will be a special Sunday workshop (April 29, May 20 and Oct. 7) from 9 am to 3 pm.  This program will help you understand more about your child’s grief and suggest healthy ways for your whole family to manage & cope with loss.  

For more information and registration details, visit their website, www.campmagik.org  or call Renee Searles McClatchey, 404-790-0140

Thanks to Karen DeLany, Kyle’s mom, for sharing this information.  Her daughter, Ashley, (Kyle’s sister) attended last year’s October camp.  Karen writes:  “They did a lot of symbolic things...they floated candles on magnolia leaves in the moonlight, they released balloons with messages, they wrote letters to their loved ones,… all stuff Ashley needed encouragement to do, but did it and loved it!”   In Loving Memory of Kyle, 12/20/89 – 9/4/06    

---------------------------------------------------------------- 

To My Brothers

Have you ever lost two brothers?

To an auto accident?

It can really make you crazy

Wondering why and where they went!

They had smiles bright as sunshine,

Hugs as warm as summer rain.

And they loved until their hearts would burst

And then they’d love again.

In the sunrise every morning

I am sure that I do see

My warm and loving brothers

Reaching out and touching me.

With each gentle breeze of Springtime

Comes a message from above

They were here and gave me laughter

And filled my heart with love.

If I could have but one wish

The secret wish would be

That everyone could know the love

My brothers gave to me!

By Kathy Gunthrie, TCF Cape May, New Jersey 
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Support Group Meetings

Monthly support group meetings are the heart of The Compassionate Friends. These gatherings provide a safe and caring environment in which bereaved parents and siblings can talk freely about the emotions and experiences they are enduring. Parents and siblings receive the understanding and support of others who have “been there.”  

Through the years, the hope for the future that is provided through these sharing sessions has been more helpful than anything else in resolving the grief of bereaved parents. Siblings, grandparents and other adult family members are also welcome at TCF meetings.

The death of a child of any age, from any cause, is a shattering experience for a family.  When a child dies, to whom does a family turn for the emotional support it will need during the grief journey that lies ahead?  The Compassionate Friends understands that grief for a child lasts longer and is more intense than society commonly recognizes.  Other grieving parents can offer empathy and understanding of this loss, while also recognizing that each person’s grief is unique.


I AM YOUR SISTER AND ALWAYS WILL BE

“I am your sister and always will be.”  That’s how Susie signed her cards to me.  After a while, she shortened it to, I” am…”  And of course I knew the rest of it.  Susie was two and one-half years younger than I.  She was alive one evening talking on the phone to Mom about the Oscars and to Dad about moving.  The next day she was found.  Whatever it was  --it ended her life and changed mine forever.                                           There was a wonderful side of my sister that I didn’t pay enough attention to.  She was a kind and loving person, always ready to shelter lost animals and lost souls.  When she was in a good mood, her smile warmed my heart.  Yet I spent most of my life wishing that things were different:  wishing that she thought more of herself; wishing that she would take my advice, wishing that she was happier; wishing that we could accept each other.                                                                   Now, for two years, I’ve done nothing but wish she was here so we could have another chance to work at our relationship.  Now, I wish that I had been able to give her my unconditional love and support.  (She needed it and deserved it.)  Now, I wish that I could have been with her that night so she would not have been so alone.  Now, I wish that I would have held her in my arms and told her how very much I loved her.   Because, Susie, I am your sister and always will be.

By Michele Walters, TCF Baltimore, Maryland

A Mother’s Dream

Last Mother’s Day I had lunch with my 24 year old son Joseph.  Three days later he was gone – a victim of vehicular homicide.  

As Mother’s Day approaches I have begun to dream:             A ruffled head of hair                                                  Beautiful twinkling brown eyes                                            An interesting nose that somehow seems to fit                           A large engaging smile and a highly intelligent mind

An intense love of music and an ability to dance like you don’t care whose watching                                                    Flannel shirt, green army jacket, clunky boots, reds and Jack.

A gentle touch – a fierce hug – a special smell

They’re all there                                                         They’re all so real                                                       They’re all still here                                                            In a mama’s dream.

Joe Joe mama loves you.

Written by Nancy Long, May 2006                                       in memory of her son Joe, 6/25/80 – 5/11/05
(Note:  Nancy Long creates and mails Remembrance Cards for birthdays and anniversaries for Gwinnett TCF parents in memory of her son Joe.  We are so grateful to Nancy for giving her time and effort in such a meaningful way.)

News from the Gwinnett Chapter                      We reach out to you with the understanding and love only another bereaved parent can offer.  Attending meetings and learning from others what has helped them is one way to ease the pain of losing a child.  We welcome you to join us at the Gwinnett Chapter of TCF.  

To Our New Members:  Coming to the first meeting is the hardest, but you have nothing to lose and everything to gain.  Try not to judge your first meeting as to whether or not The Compassionate Friends will work for you.  At the next meeting you may find just the right person or just the right words said that will help you in your grief work.   To our members who are further down the “Grief Road”    -     We need your encouragement and your support.  Each meeting we have new parents.  Think back – what would it have been like for you at your first meeting if there had not been any TCF ‘veterans” to welcome you, share your grief, encourage you and tell you “your pain will not always be this bad, it really does get better.” 

Change in Gwinnett Leadership:

The Gwinnett Steering Committee met on Sunday, January 28, 2007.   Meg Avery has stepped down as Chapter Leader and Janice Pattillo and June Cooper are now the Team Chapter Co-Leaders.  Meg had been Chapter Leader since August 2001 and will continue to be active with the chapter as coach co-leader and newsletter editor.   

Mark Your Calendar

The Annual Gwinnett Chapter Picnic will be on Saturday, September 15, 2007 from 4:00 – 6:30 at Rhodes Jordan Park in Lawrenceville.   More details will follow in our Summer Newsletter.   Check our local website: www.tcfgwinnett.homestead.com/index.html for pictures of past picnics. 

National Children’s Memorial Day

The senate has, for many years, at the request of The Compassionate Friends, proclaimed the second Sunday in December as National Children’s Memorial Day to coincide with The Compassionate Friends Worldwide Candle Lighting.   Members of all TCF chapters join tens of thousands of families worldwide in lighting candles at 7 pm as an act of symbolic remembrance.  This is an annual event where persons around the globe, united in the loss of a child, light candles for one hour the second Sunday in December.  Candles are first lit at 7 pm local time just west of the International Date Line.  As candles burn down in one time zone, they are then lit in the next, creating a virtual 24 hour wave of light as the observances continues in countries around the world.   This year the Gwinnett Chapter will sponsor a candle lighting ceremony as part of The Compassionate Friends worldwide candle lighting remembrance services on Sunday, December 9, 2007, National Children’s Memorial Day, at Rhodes Jordan Park.   More information will be available in the Fall Newsletter

Birthday Table
The Gwinnett Chapter has a Birthday Table every month.  We have a special table set up with our butterfly candle and birthday poem and there is plenty of room for pictures.  If your child, grandchild or sibling’s birthday falls in that meeting month, you will have the opportunity to share some of your special memories with us.    Please bring your favorite pictures and/or mementos for our Birthday Table and also, please feel free to bring your child’s favorite snacks and/or drinks for our snack table.   

Our chapter also has a Lending Library.  We have an extensive collection of bereavement books & materials, some purchased by TCF Gwinnett and some donated by parents.  You are more than welcome to check out books for as long as you need; there is no due date & there are no late fees.   If you have grief books that you would like to donate, we welcome new additions for our library.   We will place a label inside the book that it has been donated by the parent (s) or sibling of the child’s name.   

TCF Gwinnett Tee Shirts

Tee shirts will be sold at each chapter meeting.   These are high quality gray tee shirts with the TCF logo in royal blue on the front left side, and on the back there is a red heart with Forever in my Heart poem inscribed, and two royal blue butterflies on each side of the heart.  Shirts are available in Small, Medium, Large, Ex-Large and 1X.   They are $15 each.  The poem reads as follows:                                              We thought of you with love today                                        But that is nothing new                                                       We thought of you yesterday                                               and the day before that too.                                                We think of you in silence                                                   and speak your name                                                           All we have are memories                                                   and your picture in a frame.                                               Your memory is our keepsake                                             with which we will never part.                                                 God has you in his keeping                                                  We have you in our hearts.                                                (author unknown)                                    

If you would like to give of your time, and volunteer in any way to our chapter, we warmly welcome new volunteers.  This is your chance to give back and to help out with the “behind the scenes” efforts for our local chapter.    We need new volunteers to successfully continue the efforts begun when the Gwinnett Chapter was created in 1994.    Volunteer opportunities range from helping to set up a meeting, becoming a facilitator, and making phone calls.  This is a great way to give back in memory of your child after you have found hope, encouragement and strength from TCF to survive & thrive in spite of life’s worst tragedy.  Making the change from needing help & finding help to giving help & support to new parents is another healing milestone.    Please call or e-mail June Cooper, 770-995-5268, jc30044@flash.net, or Janice Pattillo, 770-963-8306 you have questions or if you’d like to volunteer.

Gifts of Love                                                                   A love gift is a financial donation to The Compassionate Friends Gwinnett Chapter.  It is usually in honor of a child who has died, but it can also be from individuals who want to honor a relative or friend who has died, or simply a gift from someone who wants to help in the work of our chapter.  Love gifts are acknowledged in each quarterly issue.

In Loving Memory of G.W. Fox,                                         from his mom, Nancy Fox

In Loving Memory of Robert David Parsons ,                               from his mom, Barbara Parsons

In Loving memory of Robert Coltman,                                from his parents, Barnet & Ellen Coltman

Stamps were donated by Marvin Choate, for Remembrance Cards, in loving memory of his daughter, Fara Nicole

Cards were donated by June Cooper for Remembrance Cards, in loving memory of her daughter, Wendy

If you make a monetary donation to TCF Gwinnett, (which is tax-deductible)  you may specify whether you would like your contribution to go toward the memorial garden account, newsletter account or general account.   Funds from the general account pay for remembrance cards, postage, labels, the annual picnic, expenses associated with monthly meetings and for information packets for newly bereaved parents.    We do not receive funds from The Compassionate Friends National Office and we are always extremely appreciative for any contributions.  Please be assured, however, that there are no financial dues to be a member of TCF.   Everyone contributes in their own unique way; whether it be with time, donations of books for our library, referring newly bereaved parents to us, helping out at monthly meetings, making phone calls etc. 

News from The Compassionate Friends National Office

The Compassionate Friends has agreed to be a sponsor of the Hospice Foundation of America's 14th Annual National Bereavement Teleconference, this year on Living With Grief©: Before and After the Death. The teleconference will include a panel of experts in the bereavement field and will be moderated by Frank Sesno, Emmy-award winning journalist and special correspondent with CNN.   Broadcast live Thursday, March 22, 2007 from 1:30-4 p.m. EDT, the teleconference will be available by satellite and webcast at hundreds of participating locations across the United States.  Topics to be discussed include: anticipatory grief and mourning; meaning-making; life review; assisting families at the moment of death; funerals, memorials, and other rituals and their importance in the grieving process; new insights and developments in our understanding of grief; and the importance of self-care for professionals.                             Host sites closest to Gwinnett County will be at: 

H.M. Patterson & Son Funeral Directors & Piedmont Hospital, 1968 Peachtree Rd. Atlanta, call Jackie Poole at 404-876-1022

St. Joseph’s Hospital, 5665 Peachtree Dunwoody Rd, Atlanta, call Ramona Franklin at 404-851-7837

Hospice of Northeast Georgia Medical Center, 2150 Limestone Parkway, Suite 222, Gainesville, call Jennifer Sorrells at 678-362-9206

National Conference

The 30th Annual Compassionate Friends Conference, Trails of Tears to Healing Hearts, will be held in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma July 20 – 22, 2007.    The conference will feature nearly 100 workshops covering many grief areas for families that have experienced the death of a child. There will be workshops for bereaved parents, siblings, and grandparents as well as a complete track for families that have no surviving children.   Elizabeth Edwards, bereaved parent, lawyer, and wife of declared presidential candidate John Edwards, will be a featured keynote speaker.  Mrs. Edwards shares the loss of her son, Wade, in the current bestseller Saving Graces. As an introduction to a very special and heart wrenching chapter in her book, Mrs. Edwards wrote, "I've now come to a chapter that I knew I would have to write . . . I do not want to endure the writing of this chapter, but I will. I will write it because it is a story of tribute to those who stood with me, not simply a story of our loss."  A bereaved mother who has attended meetings of The Compassionate Friends and sought support in other ways, Mrs. Edwards reached out to others who had suffered the loss of a child. 

In addition to Elizabeth Edwards, Simon Stephens who founded The Compassionate Friends in England 37 years ago will be traveling to the conference from his current home in Russia and  is keynoting in celebration of the TCF USA's 30th TCF National conference. Simon's travels as a chaplain in the British Royal Navy allowed him to help in the formation of TCF organizations in many countries including the United States.

The 8th Annual Walk to Remember will be on Sunday, July 22.

The Oklahoma chapters of The Compassionate Friends are pleased to announce the "Dream Catcher" program in conjunction with and as a fundraiser for the 30th TCF National Conference. The conference committee plans to decorate the registration area, memory boards, and hospitality room with hundreds of Dream Catchers featuring our beloved TCF children. You will have the opportunity to sponsor a Dream Catcher in memory of your child, grandchild, sibling, or loved one even if you are unable to attend the conference!!

Visit www.compassionatefriends.org for more details about the 30th National Conference, including registration and hotel information.

Bereaved Parents USA Annual Conference

The Bereaved Parents USA presents its National 2007 Gathering, Winds of Healing, Wings of Hope,  July  13-15 at the Doubletree Hotel, Downers Grove, Illinois.  The National Gathering is a time for parents, siblings and families to come together to experience the Winds of Healing…Wings of Hope by attending workshops, sharing sessions, and speaker presentations to learn new ways to cope through this devastating nightmare.  Call or email Donna Corrigan, 630-279-6148 or email her at gathering@bereavedparentsusa.org  For more information visit Bereaved Parents USA conference website at:  http://www.bereavedparentsusa.org/G07-home.html 

Our Credo...

We need not walk alone.

 We are The Compassionate Friends. 

We reach out to each other with love,

 with understanding and with hope. 

Our children have died at all ages and from many different causes, but our love for our children unites us. 



Your pain becomes my pain, 

just as your hope becomes my hope. 

We come together from all walks of life,

 from many different circumstances. 

We are a unique family because we represent many 

races and creeds.  We are young, and we are old. 

Some of us are far along in our grief, but others 

still feel a grief so fresh and so intensely painful that we feel helpless and see no hope.                   

  

Some of us have found our faith to be a source of 

strength; some of us are struggling to find 

answers.   Some of us are angry, filled with guilt or in 

deep depression; others radiate an inner peace. 

But whatever pain we bring to this gathering of 

The Compassionate Friends, 

it is pain we will share

just as we share with each other our love for our children.

We are all seeking and struggling to build a future for ourselves, but we are committed to building that future together as we reach out to each other in love and share the pain as well as the joy, share the anger as well as the peace, share the faith as well as the doubts and help each other to grieve as well as to grow. 

We need not walk alone.

 We Are The Compassionate Friends .


The Compassionate Friends Sibling Credo

We are the surviving siblings of The Compassionate Friends.

We are brought together by the deaths of our brothers and sisters.  

Open your hearts to us, but have patience with us.  Sometimes we will need the support of our friends.  At other times we need our families to be there.  Sometimes we must walk alone, taking our memories with us, continuing to become the individuals we want to be.

We cannot be our dead brother or sister, however, a special part of them lives on with us.

When our brother or sister died, our lives changed.  We are living a life very different from what we envisioned, and we feel the responsibility to be strong even when we feel weak. 

Yet, we can go on, because we understand better than many others the value of family and the precious gift of life.  

Our goal is not to be the forgotten mourners that we sometimes are, 

But to walk together to face our tomorrows as

Surviving Siblings of The Compassionate Friends.


Would you like to honor your child by making a donation to the Gwinnett TCF Chapter  in his or her memory?

Please fill out the information below, clip and mail with your tax deductible donation to: Gwinnett TCF,  Mike Sullivan, 

315 Victorian Lane, Duluth, GA 30097. 

(Please make checks payable to TCF Gwinnett.) 

Name_____________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________

In Memory of:_____________________________________

Please specify if you would like your donation added to the Children’s Memorial Account, Newsletter Account, or General Account.

I will love the light

For it shows me the way.

Yet I will endure the darkness

For it shows me the stars.

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *

By Og Mandino
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A Solitary Journey


By Helen Steiner Rice





Grief is a solitary journey.  No one but you knows the gaping hole left in your life when someone you know has died.  And no one but you can mourn the silence that was once filled with laughter and song. It is the nature of love and of death to touch every person in a totally unique way.  Comfort comes from knowing that people have made the same journey. And solace comes from understanding how others have learned to sing again.








Butterfly





A butterfly lights upon a flower,


Sprinkled with dew,


Then it gently flies off, in search of something new.


Little butterfly, so fragile and pastel,


Won’t you stay and visit with me for awhile?


Lovely little butterfly,


With a smile upon my face,


I watch in awe your delicacy,


Given by God’s grace, wings soft as silk,


You glide away,


As longingly I watch in sadness,


I want you so to stay.


By Lynn McCurdy


In Memory of my beloved son, Ken


March 23, 1965 – March 25, 1990





This newsletter was printed compliments of Mountain Printing, 485 Buford Drive, Suite 203, Lawrenceville, Georgia, Phone 770-339-9241.  Many thanks to Danny of Mountain Printing for providing this service to Gwinnett Compassionate Friends.  
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